


MINUTES 
LOWER SALFORD TOWNSHIP AUTHORITY                                        4, September 2024
The Meeting of the Board of the Lower Salford Township Authority was held on September 4, 2024,

 in person and via Zoom. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 a.m. by Karl Janetka, Chairman.
Persons IN AttendAnce:

A. Members:  Karl Janetka, Chairman; Dave Scheuren, Vice-Chairman; Barry Bohmueller, Secretary; Jim Natale Treasurer; and Dave Spause, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer.
B. Staff:  Craig Forwood, P.E. Operations Manager; Connie Weimer, Business Manager.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Upon the motion of Mr. Scheuren, seconded by Mr. Janetka, the Board voted to approve the Minutes 
of the August 7, 2024, meeting by a vote of 4 in favor, 0 against. Mr. Spause abstained as he did not 
attend the August 7, 2024, meeting. 
PUBLIC FORUM:  
   None.    

OPERATIONS MANAGER: 
A. Status Long Range Projects – Mr. Forwood presented his report. A copy of the report is included with these minutes.  The Authority engineer was on site to review the location of the proposed centrifuge.  Mr. Forwood proposed the option to include a second centrifuge in the project.  
B. Mainland Plant Influent Pump #3 Replacement – Mr. Forwood explained that prior to purchasing pumps #1 and #2, the pumps were pulled and inspected to determine if it was feasible to have them repaired.  The finding indicated it was more cost effective to purchase new pumps.  His recommendation is to forego the inspection of pump #3 and proceed with the purchase.  He will obtain a quote for the Board’s consideration at the next meeting.
C. Harleysville Plant – The quotes for the proposed jib crane and storm flow gate were not received and will be deferred until the next meeting.
BUSINESS MANAGER:

A. CIV VI DEV PA1M03, LLC – 59 Fretz Road Reservation of Capacity Agreement – The developer has not responded to the Authority’s request for a decision on the agreement that expired August 31, 2024.  Ms. Weimer will contact them again and provide a deadline for a response.
B. Update Tapping Fee Study Estimate – The tapping fee study was last updated in September 2021.  Gilmore provided an estimate of $1,500 to update the study.  Upon the motion of Mr. Bohmueller, seconded by Mr. Janetka, the Board voted to approve Gilmore’s estimate of $1,500 to update the tapping fee study, by a vote of 5 in favor, 0 against.     
OLD BUSINESS:
None.
NEW BUSINESS:
Quarry Road Closure – The township’s website includes notification of the closing of a portion of Quarry Road for approximately a year for the clean-up of the EPA’s super fund site.
Staff Consultant’s Meeting – Mr. Bohmueller reported he attended the monthly staff meeting yesterday. It was suggested that given the number of developments, the staff could provide a summary of the activity at the regular Authority Board meeting.  The question was raised whether the Board would prefer to have the staff invite the developer to attend an Authority meeting to discuss their project. The Board agreed the staff could make that determination based on the scope of the project.    
EXECUTIVE SESSION:
None
ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business, upon the motion of Mr. Bohmueller, seconded by Mr. Natale, the Board voted to adjourn at 7:30 a.m. by a vote of 5 in favor and 0 against. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Connie Weimer 
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